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Washington, D.C., May 25, 2012

Chair of the

Inter-American Defense Board

Lieutenant General Guy Thibault

Washington, D.C. 

Mr. Chair,

I am pleased to write to you in connection with the letter addressed to the IADB by the Permanent Mission of Canada to the Organization of American States (OAS) on May 2, 2012.

The Argentine Republic would like to point out that it supports the request made by the aforementioned Permanent Mission as it considers the request entirely consistent with the recommendation made by the IX Conference of Defense Ministers of the Americas in 2010 and with the mandate issued pursuant to said recommendation in OAS General Assembly resolution AG/RES. 2632 (XLI-O/11), “Future of the Mission and Functions of the Instruments and Components of the Inter-American Defense System,” to hold a special conference to evaluate the subject of said resolution.
Likewise, as it supports and wishes to expand on the Canadian request for advisory services from the IADB, the Argentine Republic would like to help consolidate that request by asking, along the same lines, that a number of points be added which it considers to be of the utmost importance, as listed below:
1. Relationship between the IADB and the ministries of defense of the member states:  official and regular mechanisms for communicating and reporting and for receiving and processing requests and reports; formal methodology for validation by the ministries of the documentary materials and the measures adopted by the IADB before it submits said materials and advice to the pertinent bodies of the OAS or to whoever originated the requests.

2. Identification and analysis of all cases in which the Inter-American Treaty of Reciprocal Assistance (Rio Treaty) was invoked and outcomes thereof:  identification of the requesting countries, reasons for the requests, and courses of action taken.

3. Description of the specific action taken by the IADB (advisory services, reports, measures) in each of the cases in which meetings were held in the framework of the Rio Treaty.
4. A complete list of the Chairs of the IADB and the heads of delegation of the member countries since its establishment, a complete list of the senior officials of the Inter-American Defense College (IADC) since its establishment, as well as detailed information on the activities of the College and the courses it offers, with corresponding information on national attendance at these courses each year.

In keeping with Article 3 of the Statutes of the IADB, the Argentina Republic reported to the OAS Permanent Council on May 25 on the content of this request for advisory services. 


Yours very truly,

Martin Gómez Bustillo

Minister


Interim Permanent Representative

c.c.
Committee on Hemispheric Security
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